 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
February 11, 2020



The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm.

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Nagel-Smiley, Vice President Gary Jones and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris. Trustees:  Bob Bengivenga,  Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.  Late:  Frank Lemos (6:32 pm)

Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Laura Lemos, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Led by Gary Jones


MINUTES:

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the library meeting minutes of January 14, 2020.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked to mark Frank Lemos as an excused absence under “in attendance.”

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the library meeting minutes of January 14, 2020 with the correction listed above.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:   Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.  Abstain:  Bob Bengivenga and Frank Lemos.   


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13508 through #13548 totaling $37,177.84.  

Anne Troop made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.


MONTHLY REPORTS:


Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.



Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

Linda informed the Board Members that she changed the format a bit.  If you look under our library material circulation (physical circulation) you will see e-material circulation which is all digital/electronic circulation.


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement report. There were no questions or comments and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  



Buildings and Grounds:  Bob Bengivenga reported that Edison Heating and Cooling installed the heat exchanger on RTU 8.  Carrier replaced the part free of charge under warranty.  


Policy:  Director Linda Hansen explained that the committee met and there is a Patron Confidentiality Procedure that is listed under New Business for the Board’s approval.  Linda briefly explained the need for the policy. A bike was stolen from the front of the building.  The child whose bike was stolen went to the police. The police asked to look at the surveillance recordings which they have a right to see because the library is a public building. Most of the time the victim can identify the thief. In this case the child could not identify the person in the footage. The staff did not know who the person in the picture was, but knew he sat at a particular computer and made printouts at a particular time.  Our policy at that time was to hold onto the printouts in the print queue for 24 hours to be able to re-print for the patron as a courtesy.  Staff, thinking they were helping the police, printed the papers, but this was a violation of patron privacy. The printouts had medical records of minor children and their diagnoses indicating this person may be a therapist/aide.  The Director stopped all communication with the police officer and called our attorney who told her they could not release the printouts.  The attorney then stated that there are laws in place. N.J.S.A. 18A:73-43.2.  The person’s name could only be released with a proper subpoena. The police did furnish a proper subpoena eventually and they were furnished with the patron’s name. The computers and printers are now set so there is no documentation left in the print queue. The staff will be required to sign off on the policy and procedure, if approved, acknowledging that they are aware of the new procedure. There will also be a workshop for the staff on confidentiality of library records.


 
Personnel:  President Nagel-Smiley has nothing to report at this time.



Technology:  Annemarie Stoeckel reported that there is a minor wiring issue with the self check out machine but it should be up and running on Thursday.



Capital:  Ray Rusnak reported that the committee met and came up with the Capital Project Plan for 2020 to 2022 and reviewed the projects listed.  Ray added that these are high guesstimates and not the actual cost for the projects. Ray asked the Board Members once again if they have any questions about the Capital Plan or any suggestions please reach out to him. President Nagel-Smiley mentioned that some of the Senior Citizens reached out to her and asked if there could be a drive up box because of parking.  Annemarie suggested a drop box at the Senior Center.



Community Relations:  Stephanie Wolak had nothing to report at this time but is in the process of getting ideas for the “Bricks” unveiling and gathering; perhaps in April but it needs to be discussed with the committee. 



Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray Rusnak has nothing to report from the Mayor.  President Nagel-Smiley relayed a question from the seniors.  Could there be additional handicap parking spots?  Ray will look into this.  



Liaison to the Friends:  Frank Lemos discussed the fundraiser at Rodolfo’s. It will be March 26, 2020, $50.00 per person, four course dinner, with wine tasting. If desired, additional bottles of wine can also be purchased. You can bring your own alcoholic beverage. Advance tickets can be purchased at the library.



Liaison to the Schools:  Annemarie Stoeckel reported that the Superintendent is looking to expand the relationship with the library.  She would like the students to have the opportunity to come to the library.  We are going to start by having first graders come to the library and get library cards, for those who do not have them. Children’s staff will conduct a tour of the library, story time and crafts. The students will also be allowed to check out books.  President Nagel-Smiley added that there was a nice article about it in TAPinto with a picture of Annemarie, Linda and Dr. Lishak.



Board President’s Report:  President Nagel-Smiley reminded the Board Members that a motion to change our meeting day was tabled at last month’s meeting. It will be discussed under Old Business. After researching the possibility of changing the day the following must be noted: Tuesday is the only day that all Board Members are available. The library is available only on Tuesday evenings.  The first Tuesday is too early and the fourth is too late to make monthly payments. The third Tuesday poses a conflict for Mr. Lemos since he is a member of the Zoning Board, which meets on the third Tuesday of the month.


OLD BUSINESS:  Monthly Meeting Schedule

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to bring forth the motion that was tabled last month, which was to change the meeting date from the second Tuesday to the third Tuesday.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  The motion passed unanimously. 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to change the meeting date from the second Tuesday of the month to the third Tuesday of the month.

Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga and Vice President Jones.  Opposed:  Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris and President Nagel-Smiley. 
Motion Defeated:  7-2

President Nagel-Smiley stated that we are keeping the Monthly Meetings on the second Tuesday of the month. 


PUBLIC COMMENT:   

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.

Ken Morgan suggested pushing the meeting back to 6:00 pm.    

Bob Bengivenga made the motion to change the meeting time to 6:00 pm, seconded by Stephanie Wolak. 

A discussion between Board Members was entertained.  The outcome was that some Board Members would not be able to get to the meeting on time or at all.

 In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga and Anne Troop.  Opposed:  Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.  
Motion Defeated:   7-2

Bob Bengivenga excused himself from the meeting at 7:20 pm.


NEW BUSINESS:
1.  Approval of the 2020-2023 Capital Plan:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the 2020-2023 Capital Plan.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  In Favor:  Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Anne Troop, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.  Opposed:  Frank Lemos
Motion Approved:  7-1
2.  Approval to close the Library from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm Friday, February 28, 2020 for 
 staff training:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the closing of the Library from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm on Friday, February 28, 2020 for staff training, and educating the staff on confidentiality of library records. 

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Anne Troop, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
Motion Approved:  8-0

3.  Approval of the Patron Confidentiality Policy:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Patron Confidentiality Policy.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Anne Troop, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.
Motion Approved:  8-0

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Melissa Katsingris:  Thank you Linda on an outstanding job with that issue that happened after the last meeting and I am looking to (inaudible).
Anne Troop:  It is interesting how well the lawyer responded to Linda’s question about policy.  Looks like we got a good person.
Stephanie Wolak:  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  In terms of the policy, I think Linda reacted quickly, got us together and got the policy up and in place in less than a month’s time.  This situation has been resolved from the perspective of the library too.  I am looking forward to our partnership and Happy Valentine’s Day.
Ray Rusnak:  Commended Annemarie and Linda and think it is a great idea that they are putting this together with the schools, coming together and trying to make it best for the community.  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Frank Lemos:  Ditto to what Ray said.  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Gary Jones:  Thank you Linda for keeping me abreast of situations.  Happy Valentine’s Day.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  February is African American History month.  Carter G. Woodson, an African American historian, chose the month because Frederic Douglas’s birthday is February 14th.  He was a 19th Century African American who helped many Presidents.  He started out as a slave and became advisor to President Lincoln. The library showed the movie “Harriet” this month.  If you haven’t seen it the library has it.  It is about Harriet Tubman.  Also this month a reenactor of Rosa Parks gave a lecture about her life.  In March we are going to have Songs of Freedom.  It is a children’s program but will be at the senior center. At the end of this month we are having an author come in and discuss her experiences teaching in a predominantly urban district.  There is a lot going on and I hope we all take part in some of these programs.  If you did not get a chance to see the bricks, the second batch has already been laid.  Once again I just have to brag about the staff and Linda.  I feel we are a forerunner in this state on libraries.  Linda knows the law and we have a knowledgeable lawyer that was extremely helpful through a difficult time.  Thank you Linda for everything you do for the Library and us.


ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:29 pm.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 



Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
